
Frederick County Retired School Personnel Association 
Annual Picnic 

Jefferson Community Center 
July 10, 2018 

 
President Linda King welcomed everyone to the picnic.  Bill Price led the group in 
the Pledge of allegiance, followed by the meal prayer. 
 
 
Following the meal, Linda called the meeting to order.  The following items were 
included: 
 
l.  A thank you was given to Kayla Littleton for being our photographer for the 
picnic.  
 
2.  Dr. John George reminded retirees to sign up to volunteer during The Great 
Frederick Fair when FCPS students visit (NOT children’s day on Sept. 20). 
 
3.  FCRSPA Membership Co-Chairs Marsha Wise and Debbie Thackston introduced 
two Emeritus Members:  Pauline Flanagan and Helen Schley 90 years and going 
strong! 
 
4.  A reminder that updated directories will be available at the October luncheon at 
the cost of  $2.50.  The cost to be mailed is $5.00.  Email Debbie Thackston at 
Deborah.thackston@gmail.com to reserve a copy for pick up at the October 
luncheon or to have  a copy mailed.   
 
5. Door prizes were awarded to various attendees. 
 
6.  Sarno and Hess musical duo provided entertainment.  
 
7.  Next meeting is October 9, 2018 at Lewistown Fire Hall.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sharon Rectanus, Acting Secretary 
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